

Together We Grow With God



Summer Term: Issue 2 Our Christian value this half term is **Honesty** 30th April 2021

~ 'Do that which is honest' Corinthians 13:7 ~



Happy Friday!!

There are lots of bits and pieces in the newsletter this week! It's certainly going to be a busy summer term. Thank you to you all for helping to keep the children safe with our change of routine at the end of the day. It was good to see so many children using the Lollipop Lady to cross the road.

Parents Evening



A reminder that Parents Evening will take place on WEDNESDAY 5TH MAY with teachers using a 'zoom style' platform to hold the appointments. Information on booking etc. has been sent home. If you have not received a link, please do get in touch as soon as possible. Appointments for some classes are now full. If you have not been able to secure an appointment with your child's class teacher then please send them a dojo.

Polling Station



Lancashire Police and Crime Commissioner elections will take place on Thursday 6th May 2021 and the KS2 Breakfast and After School Club room will be used as a Polling Station. School will remain open and KS2 B&ASCs will take place in our Computer Room. Entrance and exit will be via the small side gate (near B&ASC fence) onto the KS2 playground where B&ASC staff will be looking out for parents arrival. The public will have no access to school.

Summer Hot School Meals Menu

The Summer Term school dinner menu started at Week 2 on Monday 26th April. There have been several additions to the menu which sound rather delicious! You will find a copy of the new menu on our website.

Ad-hoc School Dinners - We try to be as flexible as possible with dinner arrangements, however, may we remind parents that they must notify the school office the previous day of any changes in their child's meal arrangements, and to pay for meals in advance via ParentPay. The Kitchen Manager has to ensure that the correct quantity of food is prepared and it assists in effective administration. This applies if you wish your child to change from Hot School Meals to Packed Lunches or vice-versa. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Help Needed



Our blue tits have once again taken up residence in our bird box and we are ready to set up the camera which was bought with funds raised by the children. However, we no longer have a television to watch the birds "in action". We wondered if anyone has a <u>small</u> TV that they could either lend us for the term of the 'blue tit's lease' or gift one to school to use in future years. Please contact Mrs Waby in Y1/2 if you can help at all. Thank you.

Y5 and Y6 Swimming Lessons - Week Commencing 3rd May



Y6 lessons will be on Tuesdays and Year 5 lessons will be on Thursdays. Children will be unable to take part until we have received the permission slip that was sent home and they will not be able to wear goggles unless a letter has been sent into the class teacher. Please ensure that your child has their swimming kit in school each week for their lesson.

Dinner Money (KS2)



Dinner money for this half of the Summer Term, at £2.30 per day will be **£78.20** (6 weeks + 4 days from 12.04.21 to 28.05.21). Please ensure you inform the school office in advance before making any changes to your child's meal pattern.

May I remind you that payment is due IN ADVANCE via ParentPay.